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Dear	Pastors	&	Praying	Friends,


Sorry for the delay of this prayer letter. We are so thankful for your continued support, both prayer and financial. We 
have needed your prayers and the wisdom of God as we try and get our ministry back to normal. While we were 
gone, the church continued with only one in-person service that one of our men would preach. We lost two faithful 
families, but some new people came to our service on our return.


After visiting our church people, we slowly started our services again and even began our Thursday night youth 
group. We only had five young people the first week but had twice as many the next two weeks. Many of these 
young people have grown up in our Sunday School department, and we are looking forward to seeing them grow in 
the Lord.


Our youth group is on the younger side, but what an excellent opportunity to reach the next generation. We plan to 
get these young people helping in some of the ministries around the church. We already have some helping with 
Sunday School and nursery. Would you remember to pray for these young people and their spiritual growth?


On the first Sunday of February, we had a Friend’s and Family day at the church. Outside of our revivals, this was our 
second-largest service at church. It was a great blessing to us, and we have seen several visitors come back. One 
couple has come very faithfully. The husband’s dad is a pastor in the national church but enjoys our services. Please 
pray for God to continue working on this couple and their son!


It seemed like one visitor fell asleep during the service during the message. It was only later that I found out he was 
listening to the whole message. He even memorized my points and said he was still thinking about them. Pray for this 
man; he is a neighbor of ours. He and his wife are talking about coming back.


It is good to be back to where God has called us to be. Thankfully, things are almost back to normal. Megan’s health is 
about the same, and we are trying new things to help with heat and humidity. Since our return, there have only been 
two other incoming flights, and the rest are now suspended indefinitely. We are so thankful for God’s timing!


Also, we appreciate all the Christmas gifts and love offerings. What a great blessing 
and help as we are getting settled back in Kosrae. We are so thankful for your 
faithfulness. Prices of everything are continuing to go up, yet God has supplied 
our every need!


Please remember to pray for the two families that have left while we were 
gone; one of them has come to a couple of our services. Unfortunately, 
the other has not been to a service. We need God to work in their lives. 
Please pray that our church can be a light in our community!
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